Good Afternoon. 

It is great to be back with this council for another semester and our last semester in office. 
The SGA elections and campaign season start next week and the next administration will be in preparation for their inauguration by the next meeting of this body. In fact I actually will be giving our March council report with my successor. 
In the meantime, we are diligently working to bring our initiatives to resolution. And although we are approaching the end of our term in office, we still have a lot to left do and a lot that we still are working on. 

We thank the President’s Office for being so responsive to student’s request to dialogue about both Gameday Policy and Culture and about the issue of Smoking on campus. Both have proved to be very robust discussions and we have submitted a very well-researched and debated proposal to the President with our recommendations regarding Smoking. I thank the member of SGA who have worked so hard on both of those initiatives. Specifically Mr. Trey Sinyard, Vice President Stephen Thompson, and Senator Gregory Locke.  

We have been working very closely with Dr. Wrigley’s office and our counterparts at Georgia Institute of Technology (who are actually not as difficult to work with as you may assume…)  in the effort to preserve as much of the HOPE Scholarship for our students as possible. 
We recently hosted Representative Len Walker, who is the chair of the high education committee in the GA house of Rep. on campus for a roundtable with student leaders and town hall discussion about the HOPE scholarship. And he said he learned a lot from his discussion with our students.

And while we understand changes and concessions must be made- we have been very vocal with our lawmakers almost daily to ensure that public higher education and its students are a priority in determining the future of the scholarship. 

We do not want lawmakers to forget the original intent of HOPE and what remarkable things the scholarship has done for the University and the entire state…so we will continue this battle until a bill comes to a final vote on the floor- which actually could be very soon. 

We encourage concerned students to speak to their representatives in the General Assembly because it is important that we put student faces with this issue. 

We are pleased to be wrapping up the 50 days celebration of the desegregation of UGA. I know I speak for most students when I say that the memories and discussions, which have happened over the duration of this celebration, have contributed to the richness of our institution. So thank to the office of institutional diversity for including students in every step of the planning process of this celebration. 

We are excited about the 50th Anniversary celebratory concert on Feb. 28th   hosted by UGA in collaboration with the University Programming Union at the Tate Center- which sold out the same day tickets went on sale- do not ask me for tickets. 

We also look forward to participating in the visit by the SACS reaccreditation team next month and we are enthusiastic about the chance to continue to strongly endorse the First Year- Odyssey program with our visitors.

Finally, the SGA Academic Affairs committee members, Specifically Sen. Wells Ellenburg have worked very closely with UC Educational Affairs to draft what I believe is a very positive and practical revision to the Final Exam Policy which we hope you will pass today. The proposed change has a resolution of support from the student senate and we intend to vote enthusiastically in favor and are prepared field any questions about it when the Educational Affairs committee presents it today.  
Are there any questions?

